
From: Soura, Christian
To: Rogers, Beth <brogers@che.sc.gov>

Date: 8/15/2014 12:24:38 PM
Subject: RE: meeting with our Executive Director and Deputy Director

                Thanks – Josh Baker will be in touch about this.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Beth Rogers [mailto:brogers@che.sc.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, August 14, 2014 4:48 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: meeting with our Executive Director and Deputy Director
 
Mr. Soura:
 
I left you a voice mail earlier this afternoon but am also sending this email in case you see it first.  Our Executive 
Director, Dr. Richard Sutton, and our Deputy Director, Ms. Julie Carullo, would like to schedule a meeting with you 
sometime early next week if at all possible.  Topics of discussion are the Accountability Report as well as new 
appointments to the Commission.
 
If you would please contact me about this at your earliest convenience, it will be greatly appreciated.
 
Thanks,
Beth Rogers
 
Beth B. Rogers
Executive Assistant to the Executive Director
SC Commission on Higher Education
1122 Lady Street, Suite 300
Columbia, SC 29201
803-737-2275 (phone)
803-737-2297 (fax)

 

mailto:Soura,%20Christian
mailto:brogers@che.sc.gov

